




Outlook 

15/03/2025, 17:14 

Re: WOA Open Letter to IOC Presidential Candidates 

From MorinariWatanabe�@II.com> 
Date Sat 15/03/2025 14:11

To World Olympians Association - President Office <president.office@thewoa.org>;

Dear Mr. President Joel Bouzou 

Thank you for sending an open letter. I have included the support I would like to 

offer to Olympians in my candidacy Manifesto,  so It would be nice if you could 

take a look at it. 

The Olympian Forum that I would like to set up will help Olympians 

to have successful second careers. I sincerely wish them happiness and success 

in their lives. At the Olympian Forum, I would like to organize social events with 

world's top companies from around the world, giving current athletes the 

opportunity to attract sponsors, and retired athletes the opportunity to find a 

second career. 

In addition, with the Olympic Games taking place simultaneously on five 

continents, I believe that Olympians from each continent will have more 

opportunities than ever before to get involved and contribute to all phases of the 

Olympic Games, before, during and after the Games. 

In pursuing these initiatives, I believe that the relationship with the WOA is 

important. I think that the IOC needs to be a more open organization. 

I would like to increase the presence of sport by strengthening the relationship 

between the IOC and the Ifs, WOA, etc. I firmly believe that it is important to 

respect each other and to develop together. 

Best regards 

IOC member Morinari Watanabe

Morinari Watanabe
President of International Gymnastics Federation (IOC member) 
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Outlook

RE: WOA Open Letter to IOC Presidential Candidates

From Sebastian COE 
Date Thu 20/03/2025 10:40
To World Olympians Association - President Office <president.office@thewoa.org>
Cc joel@jbouzou.com <joel@jbouzou.com>

Dear Joel,

Thank you for your letter on 10 March and for our meeting last week. 

Let me get straight to answering your questions:-

1. Athletes at Heart of every decision we make is the central core theme of my
manifesto.  Athletes are the lifeblood of the Olympic and Paralympic Games and
they deserve to share in the commercial benefits.  In summary:

Prioritise athletes’ physical, mental, and financial welfare
Create shared-value models where athletes benefit from the Games’
commercial success, recognising them as essential partners
Ensure athletes have meaningful decision-making representation
Leverage our alumni to carry the torch for sport

2. As we discussed when we met, I believe the role of Olympic alumni is extremely
important to the Olympic movement.   Again I mention this in my manifesto,
specifically the role they can play in promoting sport and working with Governments
to ensure sport remains high on their agendas.

3. I believe we need to do more to make athletes our commercial partners on their
journey to becoming Olympians, during their competitive years and once they have
retired.  Medical screening and health checks is something World Athletics' Health
and Science team have been looking at and I think the USOPC's pensions initiative
is a really positive step for athletes.

With regards to questions 4 and 5, I think my views are clear and on the record.   With
Athletes at Heart as the central theme in my manifesto you will know that I believe that
giving athletes more access to data and assets will be hugely valuable to them.  I think
there are a number of other initiatives that I would encourage discussion on as not one
size fits all.  I welcome an open and transparent conversation with you and the
Olympians.

Apologies for the short note, but I think we covered much of this in our meeting so I would
rather not take up too much of your time, but did want to answer your letter.

I look forward to further conversations about this in the coming months.
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Yours sincerely,

Seb




